
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WHAT’S HAPPENING 
A column used to promote non-profit community events as well as a bonus promo for our advertisers. 

If you wish to have your non-profit event listed please contact the Town Office. 

MAY 12 E.O.L. Auxiliary Mother’s Day Tea & Bake Sale, 2:00-4:00 pm, Eatonia Oasis Living, Bake sale starts at 3:00 pm 

MAY 13 MOTHER’S DAY 

MAY 23 Kindergarten Registration, 7:00 pm, Eaton School Library 

MAY 26 Community Wide Garage Sales, 9:00 am – 2:00 pm, Contact Eatonia Agencies to Register 

MAY 21 VICTORIA DAY 

JUNE 9 Graduation 2018, Eaton School 

JUNE 11 Cemetery Clean-Up Work-bee, 5:30 pm, Volunteers Welcome! 

JUNE 14 K-12 Eaton’s Got Talent, 1:00 pm, Eaton School Gym, Public Welcome to Attend   

JUNE 17 FATHER’S DAY  

JUNE 18 Colour Night, Eaton School  

JULY 1 CANADA DAY 

JUNE 29-JULY 1 Big Ball Bash & Canada Day Celebrations 

OCTOBER 20 Eatonia Fall Tradeshow, Eatonia Memorial Arena, Contact Eatonia Agencies to Register 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE 
 

Bring on May and some warmer temperatures. It’s time to put the shovels away! Get out your lawn 

mower. 

Please remember the town watering bylaw, if you are seeding new grass and need additional water 

times please contact the town office. As well, even numbered houses can water on even calendar 

days and odd numbered houses can water on odd calendar days. You can water between the hours 

of 7:00 and 10:00 morning and evenings on your assigned days. 

The Sportsman Dinner was held in April and sounds like it was a big success once again. A job well 

done by all of those involved, thank you for making it happen! 

Thank you to Amanda Longmuir for her term as President on the Recreation board and 

congratulations to Spencer Somerville who was elected by acclamation as President at their recent 

AGM. 

By now you should have received a notice regarding property tax increase for 2018. Residential mill 

rate was raised 3 percent while the minimum tax was raised by 5 percent. 

Total budgeted revenue for 2018 is $1,373,000. This amount includes different boards, such as the 

Recreation and the Heritage boards, budgeted revenue. Property taxes generate $418,000, grants 

$494,000, services $280,000, and fundraised/donations $181,000. 

We have over $400,000 in capital projects, including finishing a small section of water main from 

the wells, sidewalks on Main Street, some curbing, and paving.  

I will provide additional details next month. If you have any questions now about this, the 2017 

Financial Statement, or anything else. Please email steven@stevencpa.ca or 306-838-3919. 

Yours Truly, 
 
 

Steven Schwartz 
 

 

 

 

Yours Truly, 

 

Steven Schwartz 

        MAY 2018 
 

TOWN OFFICE 

HOURS 
Monday to Friday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 

1:00pm – 5:00pm 

Closed Weekends & Stat 

Holidays 

Closed Monday, May 21 for 
Victoria Day  

NUISANCE GROUND 

HOURS 
 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday 

1:00pm – 6:00pm 

Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday 

9:00am – 12:00pm 
 

Closed Sundays &  

Stat Holidays 
 

Closed Monday, May 21 for 
Victoria Day  

 

 

mailto:steven@stevencpa.ca
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TAXES 

The Town is offering tax discounts for payment 

of 2018 taxes. The following discounts will be 

applied to any tax payments made during that 

month: 
 

May – 2% 

June – 1% 
 

 

 

GARBAGE PICK-UP 
  

Regular garbage pick-up will continue Monday 

mornings at 8:00 a.m.  
 

Back Alley garbage pick-up will begin  

Monday, May 7th.  
 

Due to Monday, May 21st being a holiday garbage 

pick-up will occur on Tuesday, May 22nd   

 

 

Like us on Facebook 

Town of Eatonia 
 

 

Stay up to date on community news & events! 

EATONIA NEWS BULLETIN 
Published by the Town of Eatonia 

Rates: 
Regular Classifies (5-6 Lines) 

Paid in advance RATE $12 OTHERWISE $21 

Box classified ads $21 
 

1/8 Page Ad $19 

1/4 Page Ad $37 

1/2 Page Ad $58 

Full Page Ad $105
 

Non-Profit Organizations 
1/4 Page Ad $20 

1/2 Page Ad $28 

Full Page Ad  $51 
 

GST is not included in above pricing 
 

PH: 306-967-2251 Fax: 306-967-2267 

Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 
 

**DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS  

IS THE 22ND OF EACH MONTH** 

 

RECYCLING PICK-UP 
 

Thursday, May 10 
Thursday, May 24 

 

Please have your bin out on the street  
by 7:00 a.m. 

 

A pick-up schedule, list of acceptable materials, 
and how to properly place your bin on pick-up 

days can all be found on our website at 
www.eatonia.ca  

 
 

 

GRAD WISHES 
 

Don’t forget to contact the Town Office by 
May 22nd if you are interested in putting a 

Grad Wish in the June Newsletter. 
 

Size of Ad: Business Card Size 
Cost: $12.00 + GST 

 

Email: newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net 

 

NOTIFICATION TO CONSUMERS 
 

In accordance with Section 44 of the Water 
Regulations, 2002, the Town hereby notifies 

consumers that the information on the quality of 
water supplied to the residents and compliance 
to sample submission requirements is available 

for viewing at the Town Office during regular 
office hours or can be viewed on the 
Town’s Webpage at www.eatonia.ca 

 

As per the Animal Control Bylaw No. 6/15  
All Dogs and Cats over four (4) months old must 

obtain a pet license from the Town Office no 
later than February 1st. If you haven’t registered 
your pet yet please do so as soon as possible or 

further action will be initiated. 
 
 

As per the bylaw no household should have 
more than two (2) cats and two (2) dogs over the 

age of 4 months. 

mailto:newsletter.eatonia@sasktel.net
http://www.eatonia.ca/
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Management’s Responsibility 

 

 

 

Management is responsible for the preparation and presentation of the accompanying financial statements, 

including responsibility for significant accounting judgments and estimates in accordance with Canadian 

generally accepted accounting principles and ensuring that all information in the annual report is consistent with 

the statements. This responsibility includes selecting appropriate accounting principles and methods, and making 

decisions affecting the measurement of transactions in which objective judgment is required.  

In discharging its responsibilities for the integrity and fairness of the financial statements, management designs 

and maintains the necessary accounting systems and related internal controls to provide reasonable assurance that 

transactions are authorized, assets are safeguarded and financial records are properly maintained to provide 

reliable information for the preparation of financial statements.  

The Council is composed of elected officials who are not employees of the Municipality. The Council is 

responsible for overseeing management in the performance of its financial reporting responsibilities. The Council 

fulfils these responsibilities by reviewing the financial information prepared by the administration and discussing 

relevant matters with external auditors. The Council is also responsible for recommending the appointment of the 

Municipality’s external auditors.  

Close Hauta Bertoia Blanchette, an independent firm of Chartered Professional Accountants, is appointed by the 

Council to audit the financial statements and report directly to them; their report follows. The external auditors 

have full and free access to, and meet periodically and separately with, both the Council and administration to 

discuss their audit findings.   
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FARMLAND FOR SALE BY TENDER 

 
Two parcels of adjoining cultivated farm land, each 

being ¼ section (+ or -). Land is located in the  

RM of Chesterfield close to the  

South Saskatchewan River. 
 

Land Description 

NE 11-24-27 W3rd 

NW 11-24-27 W3rd 
 

Please forward all tenders to Karen Danforth at 

505 - 6th Street SE 

High River, AB   T1V 1K7 

Or email to rkdanforth@hotmail.com 

by May 14, 2018 
 

Highest, or any tender, not necessarily accepted. 

mailto:rkdanforth@hotmail.com
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May Rec News 

Recreation Board: 

Eatonia & District Recreation Board would like to take 

this opportunity to send out thanks to Matthew 

Hoffman for all the time and effort he puts into 

operating and maintaining the ice plant at the arena.  

Your help is very much appreciated! 

 

The Recreation Board would also like to thank Amanda 

Longmuir and Clayton Schmaltz for the time, work and 

effort they contributed to the recreation in our 

community as members of our board.  Their 

resignations will certainly leave some big shoes to fill! 

The Recreation Board currently has two board 

positions available.  If you would like an opportunity to 

be more involved in recreation in our community and 

would also like a chance to provide input on our 

programs and facilities you may want to apply!  Stop 

by the Recreation Office or call 306-460-7130 and we 

can get you an application.   

Ball/Soccer: 

This year we have 2 T-ball teams and 1 Parent Pitch 

team.  Practice days are as follows: 

 

Monday & Thursday – Coach Lindsay Larock 

T-ball Practice (2013/14 players) – 4:30pm-5:00pm 
T-ball Practice (2011/12 players) – 5:00pm-5:45pm 
 

Monday & Wednesday – Coach Pam Schmaltz 

Parent Pitch (2009/10 players) – Monday 6:00pm-

7:00pm & Wednesday 5:30pm-6:30pm 

Pool: 

I am still working on getting lifeguards in place and 

trying to make arrangements for lifeguards who are 

qualified to teach swimming lessons.  I know many of 

you have been looking for registrations and lesson dates 

and I am doing my best to get that all sorted out.  

Unfortunately, this year it is looking like we are going to 

be short-staffed so I am trying to look at a few different 

options for bringing in extra help.  Please watch for 

more information and updates on the pool in the next 

couple of weeks. 

Summer Fun Program: 

Thanks to Community Initiatives Fund for once again 

approving our application to offer the Summer Fun 

Program free of charge.  The program will be done 

similar to last year with it being open to a couple of 

different age groups 3 days a week throughout the 

summer.  The days will consist of arts/crafts/science 

fun, games and a snack.  With regularly scheduled days 

each week we are hoping to see a consistent turnout of 

kids for this great program!  We will also take a look at 

what time we offer the program to try and avoid 

interfering with swimming lessons. 

 

Eatonia and District Recreation Board Bursaries: 

The Eatonia and District Recreation Board will provide 

two $100 Bursaries to individuals attending 

sports/recreation camps this summer.  Please submit 

your application for a bursary no later than May 31st, 

2018 to the Recreation Office. 

 

Eatonia Recreation Office 
Box 405 Eatonia, SK  S0L 0Y0 

Cell:  306-460-7130 

Email:  eatoniarec@sasktel.net 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

RECREATION DIRECTOR 
The Eatonia and District Recreation Board is now accepting 

applications for the  

position of Recreation Director. 
 

Duties will include: 

Advisor to the board, programming, supervise facilities and 

staff, co-ordinate community programs, administration, public 

relations, community resource person.  Community population 

served is approximately 1,200. 

Permanent, Full-Time Position 
 

Applicants are invited to submit a resume with a cover letter 

and references  

by 4:00 p.m. on May 11, 2018.  

Send resume to: 

Eatonia and District Recreation Board 

Box 405 

Eatonia, SK 

S0L 0Y0 

Or 

Email to: eatoniarec@sasktel.net 

For more information contact: 306-460-7130 

We thank all applicants for applying, however, only those 

selected for an interview will be contacted. 

 

mailto:eatoniarec@sasktel.net
mailto:eatoniarec@sasktel.net
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EVENT 
SPONSORS

S 

The Eatonia Sportsman Dinner 

& Auction Committee  

would like to thank…  

+LONGHORN OIL & GAS 

+G-MAC’S AG TEAM INC. 

+ESTON SHEET METAL 

+CROP PRODUCTION SERVICES 

+KINDERSLEY & DISTRICT CO-OP 

+CANPULSE FOOD LTD. 

+FEIFFER’S TIRE STORE LTD. 

+MOOSIMAN FARMS LTD. 

+W & K STEVENS FARMS INC. 

+FRED’S AUTOBODY 

+GREG & RONALEE GUIDINGER 

+MAINLINE GM – KINDERLSEY 

+OWEN’S & SWEITZER 

+PRAIRIE CENTRE CREDIT UNION  

CASH DONATIONS (USED TO PURCHASE AUCTION ITEMS): 

Daryl & Shannon Lothammer  

Eatonia & District Recreation Board 

Eatonia Lions Club 

Eatonia Minor Hockey Association 

Great Canadian Oil Change 

Investors Group Financial Services – Jackie Mertin 

Janiel Enterprises 

Jason & Tanya Hennes 

Larock Farms 

Prairie Road Holdings 

Tisdale’s Sales & Service 

Town of Eatonia 

 
 

 

Hayes Sand & Gravel 

Holly Odland 

Jared Fischer 

Joanne Stusrud – Watkins 

JTD Technology 

Judy Burt – FarmLink 

KB Air Conditioning 

Kim & Devan Punter 

Kindersley Source for Sports 

Krista Stevens 

Kristina Lothammer-Mary Kay 

Kyle Theaker 

Lana Longmire-Cabi 

Leader Electric 

Leader Pharmacy 

Mantario Lions 

Millenium Land 

Monsanto BioAg-Morgan Nunweiler 

NAPA Autoparts 

NuFarm 

NutriAg 

Pattison Ag – Leader 

Peek-a-Boo Beans 

Prairie Centre Credit Union 

Prairie Rose Floral & Gift 

Rhodes Sales & Service 

River Ridge Golf Course 

Rocky Mountain Equipment 

Rose Bosch 

Saskatchcushion 

Secure Energy Services 

Shanna Kulyk-Get Tipsy Nail Bar 

SM Oilfield Contracting 

Somerville Farms Truck Wash 

Studio 117 

Syngenta 

Tashima Spa & Boutique 

Teana & Zane Hayes 

Tracy Radies-Schneider’s Popcorn 

WestJet 

Winfield United  

 

AUCTION ITEMS: 

4-Hire Welding 

Achieve Land & Crop Sciences 

ADAMA 

Aime Ta Vie Salon & Spa 

Amy Knuttila 

Avenue Fashions 

Backroad Photography & Print 

BASF 

Bayer – Shirraya Beechinor 

Bev Thompson 

BJ & Kristin Somerville 

Bono Holdings 

Bredy’s Country Store 

Bryan & Brenda Somerville 

Busted Barbell 

Busybee Greenhouse 

Cameron’s Clothing Company 

Carmen Tadich Designs 

Chris & Susan Theaker 

Clementine 

Cora Knuttila 

Coutt’s Agro 

Craig & Shannon Bews 

Cridland Farms 

Delia Massey 

Denise Britton – Thirty One 

Dennis & Marilyn Hyland 

Derek & Vanessa Price 

Diamond S Contracting 

Dirk’s Family Pharmacy 

Dow 

E&G Welding 

Eatonia Agencies 

Eatonia Huskies 

Eston Riverside Golf Course 

First Avenue Esthetics 

Five Seeds Seed Cleaning 

FMC 

Focus IVM 

G3 - Leader 

Glen & Karen Bennett 

 Shannon Tunall for designing and donating all the table 

numbers. 

 Jennifer Bews for her amazing talent with our posters, 

tickets and program cover. 

 Michael Hoult for getting the sound all set up for us. 

 Sam Somerville & crew for their auctioneering skills. 

 Donna Lothammer & crew for a delicious meal. 

 The community volunteers who joined the Sportsman 

Dinner & Auction Committee. 

If I accidentally missed anyone, please know that your support is truly appreciated! 

The 2018 Sportsman Dinner & Auction raised approximately $70,000! None of this would have been 

possible without the exceptional support from our community and surrounding communities! 

These funds go a long way in helping the Eatonia & District Recreation Board operate and maintain 

the recreational facilities in our community. Thank you! 
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100 1st Avenue West  

Leader, SK 
 

Monday to Friday 8:30 – 5:30 

Saturday 10:00 – 3:00 

Excluding Holidays 
 

 

(306) 628-4000 

Toll Free 844-494-0004 
 

We offer: 

- medication reviews 

- pill packs at no cost to you 

- smoking cessation 

- drug-free therapy for insomnia 

- braces, canes, walkers, & other 

aids for daily living 

- a wide variety of toys, gift ware, 

Hallmark cards, Coke/Pepsi products, 

household goods 

We deliver to Eatonia 
Follow us on Facebook 

New products, health information and 

in-store specials 
 

The Eatonia Fire Brigade would like to send a big thank 

you to Lindsay Larock for donating her portion of the 

prize winnings from the ‘Ballroom Blitz’ Contest. 

We will be using the funds to help purchase helmets 

and lights for our members.  

 

 

 

 

Why do you require permits? 

Demolition and Building Permits are 

required and inspections are performed, 

to ensure buildings provide the necessary life 

safety and fire safety requirements. 

 

Stop in at the Town Office to see if you’ll 

require a permit for the improvements being 

done to your home.  

 

Thinking of renovating or 

building a deck this summer? 
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CARDS/GAMES 

TUESDAY 

2:00 to 3:30 

Everyone Welcome!! 

EATONIA OASIS LIVING 

Newsletter                   APRIL 2018 

UPCOMING EVENTS: 

WORLD DAY OF PRAYER 

MARCH 2 

E.O.L. ACTIVITY ROOM 

~ 

454 DANCE CO. 

MARCH 13 AT 10:00 

~ 

“RESIDENT EASTER DINNER” 

SUNDAY, MARCH 25 AT 4:30 

EATONIA COMMUNITY HALL 

WATCH FOR MORE DETAILS! 

 

Thank you to everyone who has made 
a contribution of any kind to our 
facility. We appreciate it from the 

bottom of our hearts!! 

 

Happy Birthday wishes go out to  

Winnie Larson and Yvonne Smith!! 

~ 

Thank you to the United Church 

Women for hosting the  

Monthly Birthday Party!! 

 

 

 

 

CARDS/GAMES 

TUESDAY 

2:00 to 3:30 

 

EVERYONE WELCOME! 

 

Everyone Welcome!! 

BINGO!! 

Thursday 

2:30 to 3:30 

COME ON DOWN!! 

Bring your quarters!! 

IF ANYONE IS 

THINNING OUT THEIR 

PERINNIALS AND 

WOULD LIKE TO GET 

RID OF SOME, LET US 

KNOW!!   

 

Resident Update: 

We have 15 residents currently living at E.O.L. 

There are double and single rooms vacant! 

(If you or a family member feel that you may need the services of our 

facility, now or in the future, talk to Cora or Krista at 

306-967-2447 for more information. 

ASK US ABOUT THE PERSONAL CARE HOME BENEFIT!) 

 

 

Thank you to the following volunteers: 

 Amber Adams, Kara Richardson and Melissa Hynd for providing 

us with some musical entertainment 

 Candy Ashford and Linda Radies for accompanying the residents 

and Vicki on the bus trip to Eaton School to attend the Science 

Fair 

 Marie Smith for organizing our Craft Sessions 

 Wes Tilbert and Gail & Graham Morgan for helping with Bacon 

and Egg Brunch 

 Nicole Perry of Tickled Pink for the ladies to manicures 

 The Eaton School Power Hour group for spending time with us 

 Sarah Becker and Robyn (her gorgeous dog) for visiting 

 Breanne Follensbee and Brett Stimson for helping serve evening 

lunch 

If you are interested in helping us out, please call Vicki or Cora at 967-

2447  

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all the men and women who provide the church services at 

Eatonia Oasis Living.  Fulfilling the residents’ spiritual needs is an 

important part of their care, and everyone at E.O.L. appreciates you very 

much.  Our services are Wednesday afternoons at 2:30 if anyone would 

like to join us. 

 

E A T O N I A  H E A L T H C A R E  

A U X I L I A R Y  

I S  H O S T I N G  T H E I R  A N N U A L  

M O T H E R ’ S  D A Y  T E A  

A N D  B A K E  S A L E !  

S A T U R D A Y ,  M A Y 1 2  

2 :00  T O  4 :0 0  

B A K E  S A L E  W I L L  S T A R T  

A T  3 :00 … D O N A T I O N S  O F  

B A K I N G  W I L L  B E  M U C H  

A P P R E C I A T E D ! !  

M A K E  S U R E  Y O U  B U Y  Y O U R  

T I C K E T S  O N  T H E  M O T H E R ’ S  

D A Y  R A F F L E ! !  

 

ACTIVITIES/EVENTS THIS MONTH: 

- MORNING EXERCISES, BAKING, CRAFTS 

-OUR SECOND CRIBBAGE TOURNAMENT WAS WON BY CRAIG BEWS 

AND MARY GEIGER! (TOO BAD FOR DARLENE AND ALLAN OLSON WHO 

GOT SKUNKED!! BETTER LUCK NEXT TIME!) 

-EATON SCHOOL TRIP TO THE SCIENCE FAIR! THANKS FOR 

INCLUDING US!  

-CASH BACK – A TRIBUTE TO JOHNNY CASH WAS ENJOYED BY ALL 

WHO ATTENDED! THANKS TO THE SASKLOTTERIES GRANT FOR 

GIVING US FUNDS FOR EVENTS SUCH AS THIS! 

-EATON SCHOOL POWER HOUR GROUP PLAYED GAMES WITH US! 

-ENJOYED ICECREAM SUNDAES! 

 

BE SURE TO CHECK OUT OUR FACEBOOK PAGE!! 

Thank you to everyone who has made a contribution of any kind to our facility. 

We appreciate it from the bottom of our hearts!! 
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Janeil Enterprises Inc/Sweetheart Pollinators  

is looking for 3 employees from later in June to 

middle or end of August, 2018. These are labour 

positions to assist beekeepers with gathering honey 

and other beekeeping work. Heavy lifting required. 

Must have NO BEE STING ALLERGIES and able to 

work in a team environment. 

Wage: $14.50 - $20.00 per hour 
 

Apply to Neil Specht/Janeil Enterprises Inc. 
By Fax (306)967-2841, phone (306)463-8864 or 

email janeil@sasktel.net 

Town of Eatonia - All Terrain Vehicles 
(Quads, dirt bikes, etc.) 

 
 

These vehicles are not allowed (The Highway 
Traffic Act) to be driven on any highway or 

within the town limits. To ride on private land, 
you need their permission in addition to the 

following rules given under The Highway 
Traffic Act. Any unregistered vehicle of any 
kind in contravention is subject to a fine. In 

addition, the operator can be fined under The 
Noise Bylaw. 

 

The Town of Eatonia would like to send out 

a HUGE Thank You to the Grades 1 – 6 

students of Eaton School who participated 

in picking up garbage from the streets of 

Eatonia on Thursday, April 26th.  
 

Thank You! 

Thank you to everyone who supported our 

BBQ at the Ritchie Brothers Consignment 

Auction! 

Special thanks to everyone who helped serve that day, 

to the people who donated pies (they were delicious), 

to the Eatonia Wheat Kings for flipping burgers, to 

Prairie Centre Credit Union for the coffee & cream 

donation, to Somerville Farms for allowing us to use 

their shop that day, and to the Recreation Board for 

allowing us to use the Zamboni room. 

There are leftover burgers available for sale. Packages of 

10 for $25.00. Please contact Eatonia Agencies Ltd. Or 

Bredy’s Country Store. 

Eatonia Campground Committee 
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